ST. EMILIE'S CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL

LETTER REGARDING HOME LEARNING PLANS FOR NEXT WEEK

Dear Families and Carers,

Good afternoon everyone! The information below is important in relation to accessing your child's **HOME LEARNING PLAN** next week. Please make some time to read through it carefully.

- 1. As outlined in recent communications, you will receive your child's **CLASS HOME LEARNING PLAN for Week 9** on **Monday 30th March by 9.00am.**
- 2. At this same time students from **Years K-Year 3** will receive (via SEQTA email) a **LOGIN BOOKMARK** which will have a)the name of your child, b) the name of the online apps and c) a code. Students may need to login to these programs, either for next week's lessons, or after the holidays (should schools continue to remain closed). Please note that other classes Years 4-6 already have their login details.
- 3. Some classes have **scheduled activities** to correspond to particular days. This means that when you first login you will not **see** every task for the week assigned. Other classes have chosen to assign all tasks on the Monday, which means that parents decide when children will complete tasks throughout the week.



- 4. This morning you would have received a **SEQTA email** with a **link** to a short **online survey**. Information from this survey will assist us to better understand what access families have to **technology and devices at home**. Please make sure you complete this **as soon as possible**.
- 5. While our Learning Plans use the online **SEESAW** app for some activities, please do worry if you have not got access to a device at home. Do what you can with your child and then simply email Admin at the Office to detail your problem and Leadership will discuss possible solutions with the teacher.
- 6. Some Early Years classes have a small pack of photocopies and /or a workbook to accompany their Learning Plan. You are asked to put this pack in a safe place until Monday as the contents accompany the Learning Plan. Below are the classes who have some hard copy materials:

Kindy - No

PP - Yes

Yr 1 - No

Yr 2 - Yes

Yr 3 - No

- 6. If your child belongs to one of the classes labelled YES, you are asked to please come to the school to collect this from a trestle table, which will be located outside of the Office, between 9.00am 10.30am; 11.00-12.30pm tomorrow. PP packs will be on the left hand tables and Year 2 packs on the right. Each pack will have your child's name on it and be in alphabetical order. Please observe social distancing requirements at this time.
- 7. Clearly the position in which we all find ourselves is unprecedented. When it comes to enacting your child's at home Learning Plan, we are very mindful of the fact that each family may face some challenges, some of these challenges will be similar (eg you may have younger pre-school siblings) and/or challenges that may be particular to your own family situation (eg you may be dealing with job loss, English as a Second Language). Please just make the best of things as you can.

Teachers have worked very hard to keep the Learning Plan simple, but reflective of aspects of their class program. I am sure that any encouragement you can give them would be appreciated.

We wish you all well everyone.

Take care and God bless.

Tania Thuijs